Newcastle Airport Consultative Committee:

Quarterly Meeting 3rd March 2020
There were 13 members of the Committee and NIA staff present.  3 apologies had been received.

1.  Airport Police Presentation. The Meeting began with a presentation from a member of the Airport Police, so that they could return to duties afterwards.  An update of the last 12 months was given, including a fall in the number of crimes since 2018 and details of the Airport Watch Scheme.  It was confirmed that both armed response officers and dog section officers patrol the airport site.  The drone regulations were also outlined to members.
The officer was thanked warmly for a most interesting and informative presentation.

2.  COVID. Members were given a brief update concerning the Covid situation and that the Airport already has robust contingency plans in place for all infectious diseases.  The Airport would be working with and taking a lead from the relevant authorities including Public Health England.
3.  The Minutes of the last meeting were accepted.

4.  Matters arising.   Members were invited to respond to the invitation to a Tour of the Airport with respect to blind passengers.  It was hoped a presentation would be given to members about inboard tourism next time.
5.  Chairman’s business.  The Chair reported she had been in touch with the national body UKACCS, following the receipt of an extended Terms of Reference (TOR) for the Noise Sub-committee from the Aircraft Noise Action Group.  This had been submitted to UKACCS along with the Airport suggested TOR and a draft taking both versions into account would be produced by UKACCS for us.  Members were reminded it was for this main Committee to approve the TOR in due course, it was hoped at its next meeting.
The Chairman reminded members to take part in the Independent Commission on Civil Aviation Noise (ICCAN) survey which is seeking information on how Airports seek to engage with their local communities.

6. Secretariat’s Business.  The ICCAN survey link will be circulated to members; replies to ICCAN by 13 March.

7.  Airport Company Report.  The last few months had seen challenges from recent weather conditions and sandstorms in the Canaries.  A new route to Munich by Lufthansa has been launched, as well as a number of other routes by various airlines.

Newcastle was scoring highly in its ASQ group – especially in customer related categories.  The Newcastle Airport App has been updated, Visit North East England is doing well and one of our universities is using it to reach out to students abroad.  Details of the new lounge, soon to open, were given and the first phase of the Business Park will completed in early summer.  The CAA is carrying out a Post Implementation Review of the Standard Instrument Departure Routes to ensure any changes perform as required, a normal requirement.
Finally the members were reminded NIAL has announced plans to become a Net Zero airport by 2035.

8.  AOB.  Members discussed with Airport staff the recent ruling concerning the Heathrow Third Runway plans and any impact upon travellers from the Northeast – and members were reminded that connections to a number of other hubs are available from Newcastle Airport.
9.  The next meeting is due to be held on Tuesday 4th June at the Airport.

